
GENERAL AGREEMENT ON TARIFFS AND TRADE C O N F I D E N T I A L 

10 November 1960 

CHILEAN IMPORT CHARGES 

IMF Executive Board Decision, taken on July 20, I960, 
at the Conclusion of the Consultation between 
IMF and Chile under Article XIV, Section 4, 

of the Fund Agreement 

1. The Government of Chile has consulted the Fund under Article XTV, 
Section 4, of the Fund Agreement concerning the further retention of its 
transitional arrangements. 

2. The Chilean Government has made considerable progress in its stabili­
zation program in 1959 and the first months of 1960. The cost of living 
has been stable since September 1959, production has increased, gold and 
exchange reserves have risen to record levels, and the exchange rate has 
been stabilized. The budget deficit, while it has continued large, has 
been financed without direct recourse to the Central Bank. 

3. In May 1960 Chile suffered one of the most devastating earthquakes in 
its history. But the Chilean Government is determined to continue with its 
stabilization program despite the new burden arising from the earthquake 
damage. Measures have been taken, including proposals for substantial 
increases in taxes, to insure that the Treasury will have no recourse to 
Central Bank financing. Strict limitations on bank credit to the private 
sector will be continued through the virtual elimination of normal rediscounts 
and the maintenance of high marginal reserve requirements. Through firm 
government action on wage rates, the wage increase in 1960 is expected to be 
compatible with continued price stability. Consequently, the authorities 
expect the continuance of stability in the exchange market together with 

some reduction in the advance import deposit requirements. 

4. The Fund notes the substantial progress made by Chile since the last 
consultations in establishing stability, and welcomes the determination of 
the authorities to continue its stabilization program. The success of the 
program depends upon progress in reducing substantially the budget deficit, 
in addition to the maintenance of firm monetary and wage policies. 

5. The Fund welcomes the further elimination of restrictions and the 
assurances of the Chilean Government that it plans to terminate its bilateral 
payments arrangements and urges early action on these plans, 

6. In concluding the 1960 consultations, the Fund has no other comments 
to make on the transitional arrangements maintained by Chile. 
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